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Dear Hudson City School District Community,

We are off to a fantastic start to the 2023-
24 school year! The support and feedback 
from you all have meant the world to me as 
Superintendent of Schools for the Hudson City 
School District. I look forward to continuing and 
beginning conversations with all community 
members with the goal of supporting our 
students and staff.

I am incredibly grateful to have shadowed classrooms, 
participated in faculty meetings, engaged with students and 
staff, and attended events surrounding athletics, the arts and the 
community. The passion and positive energy in our District are 
contagious and I’m so excited to build upon it.

From an administration standpoint, we are truly embracing the 
new culture in place: #HudsonTogetherWeCan. Collaborative 
efforts in Montgomery C. Smith Elementary School, Hudson 
Junior High School, Hudson Senior High School and the District 
Office can be seen on a steady basis. Effective communication 
and implementation of policies and protocols are among the 
top priorities we are focused on, as well as strategic planning in 
programs such as the Bluehawk Academy.

As you will read in this newsletter, I’m excited to launch 
“Pennyman’s Pen,” a bi-weekly one-page document describing 
happenings and events in our progressive district. Additionally, 
I will be holding “Conversations with the Superintendent,” a 
monthly forum for the public to bring ideas, comments and 
concerns to me in-person, at the Hudson City Department of Youth 
starting Nov. 16 at 6 p.m.

I ask that you keep an eye on the health and safety of yourself and 
our youth. Looking out for each other goes a long way, not just in 
the wake of “Mental Health Awareness Month,” but every day and 
month! As always, I can be reached at pennymanj@hudsoncsd.org.

Take care and thank you for your time!

Sincerely,
Dr. Juliette Pennyman
Superintendent of Schools
Hudson City School District

Superintendent Dr. Juliette Pennyman is excited 
to bring a new bi-weekly feature to the Hudson 
City School District community: “Pennyman’s 
Pen”! Dr. Pennyman will regularly be updating the 
community with district happenings and events.
 
In the first edition, Dr. Pennyman addresses 
National Principals Month, the Small City School 
District Debt Limitation Vote and the strategic 
planning of the Bluehawk Academy!

Pennyman’s Pen 
Writing to Hudson 
Community
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Have a question or concern to share with Dr. Pennyman? 
Dr. Pennyman wants to hear from YOU about where the district can improve!

Come join her for “Conversations with the Superintendent” 6–7 p.m. the third 
Thursday of each month at the Hudson City Department of Youth located at 
18 South 3rd St., Hudson, N.Y. 12534.

Next meetings: Nov. 16, Dec. 21, Jan. 18, 2024, Feb. 15, 2024, March 21, 
2024, April 18, 2024, May 16, 2024 and June 20, 2024.

Conversations with the Superintendent

Harvard Model 
UN Conference to 
Feature 10 Hudson 
Senior High 
Students

The Hudson City School District is proud to announce that 10 
Hudson Senior High School students will attend the 2024 Harvard 
Model United Nations Conference in Boston with Ms. Sullivan from 
Jan. 25-28, 2024!

Model UN is an extracurricular activity in which members 
assume the roles of delegates representing different countries 
in an educational simulated United Nations conference. The 
goal of Model UN is to encourage participants to develop their 
understanding of international diplomacy, global issues and the 
workings of the United Nations. Hudson has previously attended 
Model UN conferences at host locations of The Dalton School, The 
Horace Mann School and Bard and Vassar Colleges.

The 10 students representing Hudson Senior High School were 
selected for the opportunity because each had attended at least 
one New York City conference and submitted a position paper.



Hudson Reads “Literacy
at Lunch” Returns
Montgomery C. Smith Elementary School students are thrilled to 
have the Hudson Reads “Literacy at Lunch” program back this school 
year! Thank you to our amazing community members for taking time 
out of their day to build connections and read with our youth!

The mission of the Hudson Reads “Literacy at Lunch” program is to 
promote children’s literacy and a love of learning through paired 
reading experiences with caring individuals. By becoming one of 
our Reading Mentors, you as a community 
member can help promote the literacy 
of our students, an ongoing goal.

Interested in being a reading 
mentor?
Contact MCSES Associate 
Principal Carrie Patch at 
518-828-4360, ext. 1126 or 
hudsonreads@hudsoncsd.org

www.hudsoncsd.org



New Board of 
Education 
Member  
Elected

The Hudson City School 
District elected Lauren Jones 
as a member of the Board of 
Education on Oct.10, 2023. 
She succeeds Lucinda Segar, 
who stepped down to spend 
more time with her family.

Jones will fill the remainder 
of Segar’s term, which expires 
on June 30, 2024. Segar 
had served on the Board of 
Education since Dec. 18, 2017.

Jones, a mother of two 
Hudson City School District 
students, is a farmer/small 
business owner with a decade 
of ties to the community. In her 
application letter to the Board 
of Education, Jones said she 
wants to learn more about 
how Hudson children’s needs 
are being met and use that 
knowledge to serve Hudson’s 
children and families.

“I am genuinely rooted in the 
community and schools, and 
I have a desire to learn more 
and to contribute,” Jones said.

“Homecoming Court” Coronation
The “Homecoming Court” coronation took place at halftime of the Modified 
Football game on Oct. 6! Congratulations to those who were selected!

Photo courtesy of the Hudson Senior High School Photo/Video Club

Senior Student-Athletes Recognized 
for Accomplishments
Senior members of the Hudson 
Varsity Football, Soccer, Girls 
Volleyball and Boys Golf teams 
were recognized for their 
accomplishments and dedication 
to their sport. Congratulations 
and best of luck!



Our community has raised 
questions regarding Hudson City 
School District efforts to sustain a 
varsity football program. The letter 
is designed to provide an update.

First, the District values the 
importance of the school spirit, 
discipline, teamwork and time 
management that scholastic sports 
promote for our young athletes. 
A football program also certainly 
provides a vital point of pride. 
That’s why the District is exploring 
all potential options.Athletic 
Director Shawn Briscoe has been 
analyzing the number of returning 
players for each level of play, as 
well as the possibility of merging 
the football program with another 
school district to ensure enough 
eligible players to field a team.

For the 2024 football season, 
many community members have 
suggested a potential merger with 
another school district. That option 

is being evaluated, but requires 
the other district to have a similar 
need and desire to do so. It is not 
a simple process, but it is being 
explored. 

If a merger were to be approved 
by the joining school districts’ 
Boards of Education, all paperwork 
would need to be submitted and 
approved by the Section II Office 
for Athletics by Feb. 1, 2024.

In addition, Superintendent of 
Schools Dr. Juliette Pennyman 
recently met with representatives 
of Hudson Pop Warner to learn 
more about that program and 
determine the potential of a feeder 
program leading to the Modified, 
Junior Varsity and Varsity Football 
programs. 

Please know that the Hudson City 
School District is committed to 
providing athletic opportunities for 
all students throughout the entire 

school year and that the District will 
exhaust all options in this search 
for a solution. We will continue to 
provide updates as warranted.

The Hudson City School District 
invites you to visit www.
hudsoncsd.org/departments-
programs/athletics/ to view the 
upcoming schedule of winter 
athletics, along with past stories 
and important links for coaching 
requirements, livestreams and 
more.

Thank you for your ongoing 
support of all of our athletes  
and teams.

Sincerely,

Dr. Juliette Pennyman, 
Superintendent
Shawn Briscoe,  Athletic Director

Save the date! The Class of 2025 will host a Brooks BBQ 
fundraiser with pickups taking place Nov. 16 from 3 p.m. to 7 
p.m. at the event concession stand. Tickets can be purchased 
from a class officer (Olivia Mann, Moriah Walker, Ummuy 
Chowdhury, Halima Hotbani) or any junior selling tickets.

Complete chicken dinner: $15 (chicken half, baked potato, 
coleslaw, roll and dessert) chicken half dinner: $9

For more information, please contact  
Joe Mazzone at mazzonej@hudsoncsd.org.

www.hudsoncsd.org

Class of 2025  
Brooks BBQ Fundraiser

Hudson City School District
Football Program Update



Bagels & Coffee 
a Big Hit with 
Students and 
Veterans

The Hudson Senior High School 
Kindness Club and the Joseph 
P. Dwyer Peer-to-Peer Project 
collaborated once again to 
present “Bagels and Coffee at the 
Barn” with veterans on Thursday, 
Nov. 9 from 9-10 a.m. at High & 
Mighty Therapeutic Riding and 
Driving Center in Ghent.

(Photos courtesy of Lance Wheeler  
and the Hudson Senior High School 
Audio/Video Club)

Mark David Pullen 
Hosts Creative 
Writing Workshop

www.hudsoncsd.org

Hudson City School District Building 
Maintenance Worker and local author Mark 
David Pullen offered a free Creative Writing 
Workshop at the Claverack Library on Nov. 4 
at 11 a.m. Kids and adults were welcome! 

Montgomery C. Smith
Elementary School
Celebrates
Spooky Season
The annual Montgomery C. Smith 
Elementary School Trunk-or-Treat took place 
in the front parking lot of the elementary 
school from 3–5 p.m. on Sunday, Oct. 29. 
Check out the photos below!

2023 Ghostly Gallop Kicked 
off at Hudson JSHS
The Hudson Area Library hosted the 23rd annual Ghostly Gallop 5K Race/
Walk & Kids Fun Run on Sunday, Oct. 29! The race started at the Hudson 
Junior/Senior High School with a kids’ run at 10 a.m. and a 5K at 10:30 a.m.





A huge shoutout to our monthly Hudson Senior High School PBIS (Positive 
Behavioral Interventions and Supports) winners Ms. Rom and Mr. Millar 
(pictured)! Ms. Rom and Mr. Millar each received chicken dinners that will 
support the Class of 2025.
 
Winners were chosen randomly on the Wheel of Winners during the Senior 
High School faculty meeting. Names of faculty who support PBIS initiatives by 
writing positive referrals and using Kindness Currency are added to the wheel.
 
Thank you to all of our faculty for recognizing students who are following 
the pillars of being RESPECTFUL, RESPONSIBLE and SAFE.

Oct. 18 was “Wear Orange for Unity” Day in the 
Hudson City School District! The district was proud 
to see so many students and staff representing our 

mantra #HudsonTogetherWeCan.

October SHS Staff PBIS Winners

“Wear Orange for Unity” 
Day at HCSD



Students in Mrs. Zucker’s sixth grade 
physical education class were excited 
to soak in the warm air outside during 
their Outdoor Education unit!

Superintendent Dr. Juliette Pennyman and our students will tell you firsthand, 
there’s nothing like a fresh apple in Upstate New York during the fall! Dr. 
Pennyman and the Hudson City School District are taking a #BigAppleCrunch 
during the #CrunchChallenge as a friendly reminder to eat local and support 
farm-to-school connections!

Building Tents for 
Outdoor Education 
Unit in Physical 
Education

Hudson City School District 
Takes a #BigAppleCrunch

“Our Turn to Talk” Movie Showing
“Our Turn to Talk,” a film about resilience and hope during Suicide 
Prevention Month, was shown in Hudson on Oct. 24, sponsored by the 
National Alliance on Mental Illness of Columbia County. 

An important discussion followed with guest speakers Marie Rabideau 
(board member for American Foundation for Suicide Prevention), 
Matthew Shapiro (NAMI New York State, Senior Director, Government 
Affairs) and Kate Sprague LCSW (Columbia County Mental Health 
Clinic, Deputy Director/Director of Clinical Services).



Multicultural Club Hosts 
Hispanic Heritage Dinner Nov. 2

The Hudson Senior High School Multicultural Club hosted a Hispanic Heritage Dinner on Nov. 2! 
The night featured authentic Hispanic cuisine, music, plenty of games and activities.



MCSES House 
Community Day 
Focuses on 
Character Traits

The first House Community Day at 
Montgomery C. Smith Elementary 
School took place on Oct. 27!

Students met with their partner 
classes and worked on activities 
that focused on the school’s four 
trimester focus words: Respect, 
Responsibility, Safety and 
Citizenship. 

The purpose was to build 
community within the “Houses” 
and to provide mentorship 
opportunities to older students.



Special Performance by 
“Young Concert Artists”

Hudson Junior/Senior High 
School students received a special 

performance by the “Young Concert 
Artists” on Oct. 16!

The performance was sponsored by 
the Clarion Concert. Following the 

performance, the musicians answered 
questions from our students.

www.hudsoncsd.org



The A.B. Shaw Fire Company will be hosting 
its Holiday Fun Fest with events taking place 
Nov. 16-18!

The A.B. Shaw Fire Company 
Holiday Fun Fest



Hudson SHS Life Skills Class 
Meets DEI Manager Dr. Pressey

Hudson City School District Diversity Equity and Inclusion Manager Dr. Tia 
Pressey had the opportunity to meet Hudson Senior High School Life Skills 
class students on Friday, Oct. 13 during their “Fried Dough Friday.”
 
Each student shook hands with and introduced themselves to Dr. Pressey 
to welcome her to the district!

13th Annual 
Hudson 
Children’s 
Book Festival 
Coming Back 
in Spring

Save the date! The ever-
popular Hudson Children’s 
Book Festival will return to 
Hudson Junior/Senior High 
School on May 4, 2024! Come 
meet aspiring and inspirational 
authors from near and far at 
this amazing event from 10 
a.m. to 3 p.m.

www.hudsoncsd.org



Montgomery C. Smith Elementary School held its Fall Spirit Week from
Oct. 30-Nov. 3. Check out the theme days students and staff celebrated with!

October Was National 
Principals Month!

October was National Principals Month! At 
Hudson City School District, we are so proud 
to call these wonderful educational leaders 
our principals and we thank them for their 
dedication to our students, staff and community!

www.hudsoncsd.org



Spirit Week at Hudson JSHS to Ring in Homecoming

Thank you to our amazing staff and students for sending in photos and participating in “Decade Day,” “Comfy 
Cozy Day,” “Twin Day,” “Field Day-Class Colors Day,” “Dress as Your Type Day” and “Blue and Gold Day”!
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